



Haxby Road News

Friday 23rd July 2021

www.hrprimary.co.uk





A message from Miss Woodward

As we come to the end of what has been the most challenging school year in living memory, I would like to offer our collective thanks once again for the support you have given to your children, the staff and the school over recent months. We could never have envisaged that this year would present us with so many uncertainties, changes and challenges. As always, we continue to place the children at the heart of every decision we make and every action we take, and it has never been more important for home and school to work together. We are extremely grateful for your support during these unprecedented times and together we have made it through! We look forward to being able to welcome you all back into our lovely school from September (please keep everything crossed!) to share in your child's achievements, learning, fun and enjoyment.

I hope you all have a lovely summer break and take time to relax and recharge. I look forward to seeing everyone in September.

Goodbye and Good Luck Year 6!

To the children in year 6-you are ready for secondary school. You will be hugely missed in our school but I am confident that you will all find your niche. I look forward to hearing about your successes in the future.

A fond Farewell

At this time of year, we are always sorry to say goodbye to members of staff who are moving to pastures new. We would like to thank them all for their dedication and commitment to Haxby Road during their time with us.

We are very sad to say goodbye to Mrs Suter, our assistant teacher who has been at the school for 9 years and is going to work for the NHS. She has made such a positive impact on our school in so many ways. Good luck in your new job.

Mrs Fowler our year 5 teacher is moving onto new challenges. We wish her all the best for the future. We also say goodbye to Mrs Winter who has been covering for Mrs Malster-Hinett. She will continue her role in Ebor on the school improvement team.

Have a lovely, relaxing summer. My very best wishes to you all and take care

Miss Woodward



Attendance Matters



Our School Target is 97%

This week our attendance was: 92.85%

The winners this week are...

First Place: Gillygate with 97.73%

Second Place: Fishergate with 96.08%

Third Place: Micklegate with 94.12%

Plan for September 2021

As you know, the government ended the national Covid restrictions on the 19th July. This included the lifting of restrictions in education settings. The main changes affecting schools are:

- Contact tracing within schools will end
- Bubbles will no longer be required
- Staggered start and finish times will end
- Children under 18 will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are a contact of a positive case

Protective measures in schools will remain in place for at least the autumn term, including: practicing good hygiene; maintaining appropriate cleaning regimes; keeping classrooms, offices and communal areas well ventilated and twice weekly LFD testing for staff. We will also be updating all of our school risk assessments for September and will review these regularly throughout the autumn term.

We will be opening school on Tuesday 7th September

Tiny Steps and Nursery 8.30am-3.00pm

Reception-Year 4 8.40am-3.00pm

Year 5 & Year 6 8.40am-4.15pm

School will finish at 2.00pm on a Friday

We will continue to follow Government Covid guidelines and will inform you of any changes, as we know them. Thank you for your continued understanding and support.